
Director, Wichita Public Li-
brary, did a GREAT job of 
bringing us up to date on the 
happenings of one of the larg-
est libraries in the state. 
The nominating committee, 
Rita Sevart, Betty Batten, 
and Valorie Starr came 
through with flying colors 
with a WONDERFUL slate 
of officers for 2004-05.  
Nan Myers, WSU, has 
agreed to be President-elect, 
Carol Wohlford, Andover 
PL will serve as Secretary 
and Kendra Mork, Mul-
vane PL, will be new mem-
bers on the Board, as will 
Betty Batten, Friends Uni-
versity.  Rita Sevart is 
coming back on Board and 
the following will continue 
to serve:  Allan Tanner, 
Treasurer, Susan Mat-
veyeva, Newsletter, Elaine 
Harvey, WSU, Max Bur-
son, Friends U., Joe Forte, 
Newman U.  Nancy 
Malone will serve ex-
officio for SCKLS.  Feel 

free to contact these librarians 
with any ideas, suggestions, 
etc. concerning WALA. 
Remember  Membership Dues 
are due starting July 1st.  It 
costs only $15.00 to be a 
part of the ONLY local area 
organization for those who get 
paid for being in a library!! 
The more members, the more 
viable the organization can 
become. Want to join, be in-
volved, but unable to serve on 
the Board?  The Bylaws need 
to be revised and I need three 
volunteers (non-Board mem-
bers) to help with this project.  
If you are willing to be a part 
of this project, contact me.   
The year is already ACTIVE! 
   
               Sharon Ailslieger,   
                WALA President 

From the President... 
Sharon Ailslieger (Sharon.Ailsliegar@mcconnell.af.mil) 
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Hello All: 
Another WALA year is be-
ginning and we are hoping 
for an active year.  The 
WALA 
Traveling Show has been 
going since June 2nd and will 
end up doing 31 shows. This 
is the fourth year of per-
formances and is great PR 
for WALA!! We are hoping 
to offer a workshop in Sep-
tember on cooperation/
fundraising.  November will 
be time for a Legislative 
Luncheon and December 
will be Christmas Party 
time!!  These are just a few 
of the events which involve 
WALA members.  Please 
put us on you calendar and 
plan to be a part of the 
Wichita Area Library Asso-
ciation. 
A BIG THANK YOU TO 
THE 2003-04 BOARD for 
the lovely gift given to me at 
the Annual Meeting.  It was 
a perfect choice!!   Annual 
Meeting was well-attended 
and Cindy Berner-Harris, 
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Read WALA NEWS 
on the WWW 
http://skyways.lib.ks.us/
library/wla/walapubs.html 
 
Submit your materials 
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Susan Matveyeva 
susan.matveyeva@wichita.
edu   phone: 316-978-5139 

It has come to our attention, that perhaps not 
everyone really understands what  is meant 
by the “WALA Traveling Show.”  It was 
really the brainchild of Rita Sevart when she 
was WALA President.  Everyone was look-
ing for a  way to make WALA more visible 
outside of Wichita and increase membership. 
Plus, many small libraries were unable to 

provide “outside” programs during              
summer reading because of budget and/or 
number of  available children.  
 So, the call went out for “talented librari-
ans” who could sing, dance, write, draw, 
sew, and organize “for free”.  Plus, a sense 
of humor was required along  with a desire 
                                         (cont. on page 3)  

What is the “WALA TRAVELING SHOW?” 
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This is an exciting time as I 
begin to learn the duties of 
this office.  As I talked with 
many of you at the WALA 
May Luncheon, I realized 
how proud I am to be part of 
the Wichita area library 
group.  I have been a member 
for the ten years I’ve been at 
the Wichita State University 
Libraries, but until now have 
not had time to commit to the 
development of WALA as an 
organization that can provide 
even more professional sup-
port to its members.  And, 
trust me – we have so much 
potential! 
 

I hope you will take seriously 
Sharon’s request for volunteers 
to review the WALA By-Laws 
and give her a call or e-mail vol-
unteering to help.  This is a 
much-needed task, but one that 
can be done largely via e-mail.   
 
I am very interested in statewide 
advocacy.  For the past two 
years, I have been a member of 
the Kansas Library Association’s 
Legislative Committee.  You’ll 
be relieved to know that in this 
past legislative session, the li-
braries of Kansas emerged intact.  
To quote Mona Carmack, 2004-
2005 Legislative Committee 
Chair, “we didn’t lose any money 

and no restrictive legislation 
was passed.”  For the 2005-
2006 session, we can rely on 
Cindy Berner-Harris, Director 
of  Wichita Public Library, to 
keep us posted on major library 
advocacy issues in Kansas.  
 
My goal is to get to know all of 
you better and to build member-
ship.  I encourage all of you to 
reach out to those who have not 
realized what a supportive com-
munity we have in WALA.  I 
would also like to develop, 
along with Sharon, an assess-
ment tool so we can evaluate 
what our members appreciate 
most about WALA, what areas 

ridden.  This is the “Auburn” bill 
which allowed the City of Au-
burn to exempt itself, should it 
so wish, from the Topeka 
Shawnee County Public Library 
district.  This bill was voted out 
of the Senate Elections and Lo-
cal Government Committee un-
der a different bill number from 
which all content from the previ-
ous bill was removed.  The bill 
was then approved by a confer-
ence committee and passed.  
Therefore the only information 
available on the bill was from 
the House Journal rather than the 
tracking database of legislation. 

 
• HB2420, the filtering bill, was 

passed in the House with three 

Looking back at the 2005 session of 
the Kansas Legislature and consider-
ing the various distracting issues, the 
libraries of Kansas emerged intact.  
We didn’t lose any money and no re-
strictive legislation was passed. 
  

• The grants-in-aid appropria-
tion was not reduced, and 
remains at $2,393,562.  ILDP 
remains at $624,670.  Talking 
Books Service remains at 
$386,105.  However, the op-
erating budget for the Kansas 
State Library will be reduced 
again by $28,000 for 2005. 

 
• HB2624, which started out as 

HB2605, was vetoed by the 
Governor and was not over-

            From the President-Elect 
                   Nan Myers (nan.myers@wichita.edu) 
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could be reevaluated and 
where we should be 
building for more sup-
port to members.  In the 
meantime, please let 
Sharon and me know 
what your needs are and 
how we can help you in 
your profession.  

amendments.  The first 
amendment provided that the 
city or county attorney could 
bring suit, rather than “any 
citizen.”  The second amend-
ment prohibits the circulation 
of R-rated videos to any per-
son under 18 years of age, 
and the third amendment 
provides that the act does not 
go into effect until the state 
provides funding to pay for 
filtering software.  The bill 
passed easily in the House 
because representatives felt it 
was acceptable with the third 
amendment.  The bill died in 
a Senate committee, but will 
be resurrected next year. 

 

  Wrap-up of 2004-2006 KLA Legislative Committee 
                                                     From Chair, Mona Carmack, Director, Johnson County Library 

The KLA Legislative Committee is just beginning planning for the next legislative session.  Two general issues have 
emerged so far:  1)  Push for funding to provide 10% of local library budgets from the state appropriation. 

                 2)  Continue to discuss and develop a new funding mechanism/formula. 
 In addition, the Committee plans to develop Library Advocacy Workshops statewide through the Kansas Library Systems 
Structure.  SCKLS Director, Paul Hawkins, and Wichita Public Library Director, Cindy Berner-Harris, are both on this 
committee for 2005, so the WALA News will continue to provide updates on these issues. 



popular for Harry Potter 
fans of all ages from 
around the world.  The site 
is at www.veritaserum.
com, Veritaserum is a 
truth serum used in the 
Harry Potter books; their 
motto: "Let the truth be 
told.”  
Matthew explained the 
tremendous amount of 
work and expense it has 
taken to make the site 
come to life and keep it 
running.  He and his 
friend get updates of 
Harry Potter news items 
from other sites and 
sources every day.  Some 
days, they have more than 

ten news items. As for 
the cost, there was an ini-
tial investment to get the 
site a server and then, 
each month, the “rent” 
must be paid to continue.  
They've been lucky to 
have an advertisement 
per page, which helps de-
fray costs. 
Matthew says the mainte-
nance keeps him busy, 
but he still has time to 
participate in the WALA 
Traveling Show.  Going 
on his fourth year with 
the show, he is able to 
join in and quickly learn 
the rhythm of the show, 
help with the technical 

program sponsored by the Wichita 
Area Library Association on an an-
nual basis. By the end of July, we 
will have  presented  the show 
thirty-one times to children, in li-
braries, all over the South Central 
Library System. SCKLS has also 
been very supportive of  the WALA  
Traveling Show, allowing libraries 
to sign up at the Summer Reading 

Workshop. Currently the 
“performers” are:  Rita Sevart, 
Sharon  Ailslieger, Valorie 
Starr, Betty Batten, Erin Tor-
kelson, Mathew Heck, Rebecca  
Sevart, and Nancy Malone.  (P.S. 
we are always looking for “new” 
talent.) 
                         Sharon Ailsliger 

to “ham it up.” Those who responded in-
cluded Betty Batten, Valorie Starr, 
Elaine Harvey, and Sharon Ailslieger.  
Elaine was in a car  accident, broke her 
ankle, and had to “bow out.”   
 Thus, the quest for material and more per-
formers began and it has continued 
for four years.  Little did we know that a 
“short program” for “one summer”              
would turn into a requested, thirty minute 

         What is the “WALA TRAVELING SHOW?” (continued  from page 1) 
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You've heard of the 
"Kansas connection" to 
a national event on the 
local television news.  
We have the "WALA 
connection" to Harry 
Potter!  Matthew 
Heck has been a per-
former in the WALA 
traveling show since its 
inception in 2000.  As 
for his celebrity status, 
Matthew was recently 
featured in a front page 
story of the Wichita 
Eagle detailing a web-
site he and his friend 
Matthew Vines cre-
ated.  The website is a 
Harry Potter site and is 

aspects, and offer sugges-
tions.  Matthew enjoys 
traveling to the small 
towns of south central 
Kansas and their ice cream 
shops, but he also likes the 
service hours the show 
provides.  As a student at 
Robinson Middle School, 
in the pre-International 
Baccalaureate Program, 
community service hours 
are an important part of the 
students' work.  Because 
of his work with WALA, 
Matthew was able to win 
an award for having the 
most service hours for the 
2002-2003 school year.   
 

          WALA connection to Harry Potter 
                                                                                                                         by Rita Sevart 

                                                      "Happy Trails to you!" from the WALA Traveling Show: 
(l-r) Sharon Ailslieger, Betty Batten, Rita Sevart, Valerie Starr,           (l-r) Rita Sevart, Betty Batten and Sharon Ailslieger 
and Erin Torkelson 
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   News from your  
   Kansas State Library Advisory Commission Representative   
                by Gwen Alexander, Associate Dean, Wichita State University 

 After over 22 years of service as the State Librarian, Duane 
Johnson has resigned to pursue other interests. His resignation 
is effective July 31, 2004, and he is busy this month assigning 
on-going projects to others in the organization. We will miss 
Duane’s leadership.  
 
 System librarians from each of the seven Kansas regional li-
brary systems presented their proposed 2005 annual plans and 
budgets to the State Library Advisory Commission on June 18. 
An aging population of users, funding issues, and a decline in 
reference questions were common to most systems. Paul Haw-

Library at a recent Board meet-
ing. Thomas started with the Li-
brary in June 1989 in a summer 
job as a page. "All of us are in-
debted to her 15 years of ser-
vice, and look forward to the 
next 15," said Bennett.  Frank 
Fanning, chairman of the li-
brary board presented Thomas 
with a certificate, roses and an 
Applebee's gift certificate.  
 
Derby Public Library receives 
$2,500 grant for “Book 
Buddy” program to help pur-
chase children's literature 
books.  The grant will allow the 
library to begin a program that 

kins, SCKLS’ new director, presented for our region. A ma-
jor change proposed for 2005 by SCKLS is the creation of a 
staff position for Member Library and Staff support. The re-
port described the position as being “accessible by a toll-free 
number for member library basic computer and technology 
troubleshooting. In addition, the position will provide sup-
port for staff technology, SCKLS website maintenance, and 
communications support such as the annual compilation and 
printing of the SCKLS Directory for member libraries. Some 
duties of the eliminated Graphic Arts position will be incor-
porated into this new position.”  

will pair a high school age volunteer with 
a younger student. The two will read to 
each other in the library fostering an en-
vironment for improved reading skills, 
according to Judy Bennett, director of 
the library. 
The program is still in the developmental 
stages and has many details to be worked 
out before it actually begins, according to 
Carri Fry, children's coordinator with 
the library. Fry said the staff at the library 
has heard of similar programs at confer-
ences and thought it sounded like a good 
way to utilize the teen volunteers year-
round.  Derby librarians hopes that the 
new program  “Book Buddy” will help to 
involve more special needs children in a 
summer reading program. 

            Announcement!  Announcement! Announcement! 

South Central Kansas Library System will be hosting an informal "Coffee Klatch" at the Barnes and No-
bel at 29th and Rock Road on Wednesday, August 4 from 9:30 -- 11 a.m.  Peg Anderson, Assistant 
Manager, will be sharing some marketing plans and ideas with interested library staff.  This is an infor-
mal time to share with Peg and library colleagues on a summer morning.   Refreshments will be under-
written by SCKLS.   

        Good News from Derby Public Library 
                       by Judy Bennett, Director      

Debbie Thomas 
Derby Public Library 

Debbie Thomas, as-
sistant director of 
technology, Derby 
Public Library, re-
ceived recognition for 
her 15 years with the  



 a traveling exhibition from the 
Smithsonian Institution Traveling Ex-
hibition Service (SITES). The exhibit 
offers library customers a unique per-
spective of cockpits from some of the 
world’s most impressive air and 
spacecraft. At the Controls will open 
at the Wichita Public Library (Central 
Library, 223 S. Main, 316-261-8500) 
on August 7 and will remain on view 
through September 26, 2004. 
 
“At the Controls” features 20 large-
format color photographs of histori-
cally significant cockpits, such as the 
Wright brothers’ 1903 Flyer; the 
Enola Gay, a Boeing B-29 Superfor-
tress; and the Mercury Friendship 7.  
The cockpits in the exhibition were 
selected because their instrumentation 
panels vividly illustrate the develop-
ment and refinement of aviation tech-
nology. Additional information and 
complete views of the air and space-
craft accompany each photograph. An 

opening reception will be held at the 
Central Library on Saturday, August 7 
from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. with a talk and 
question/answer session, What Instru-
ment is That, hosted by the Kansas 
Aviation Museum. Additional events 
include Learning to Fly, a discussion 
by Yingling Aircraft on Sunday, Sep-
tember 12, from 2:00 – 3:00 p.m., on 
becoming a pilot and a series of films 
on Sunday, September 19, 2:00 – 4:00 
p.m., that show pilots at the controls. 
A contest encouraging visitors to pick 
their favorite cockpit for a chance to 
win free flying lessons will continue 
through the exhibition. 
The exhibit  was developed by the 
Smithsonian Institution Traveling 
Exhibition Service (SITES) and the 
Smithsonian’s National Air and Space 
Museum. The Wichita Public 
Library’s participation is made 
possible by the Estate of Olive Ann 
Beech.    

NEWS FROM THE WICHITA PUBLIC LIBRARY 
                                                                            by Jennifer Heinicke   
                                                                           jheinicke@wichita.gov 
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Wichita Public Library to Host At the Controls 

            Summer @ the Wichita Public Library  

Summer at the Wichita Public Library is hectic: the Li-
brary offers around 30 programs for youth per week 
during June and July, several designed and performed 
by staff. With such traditional favorites as Nursery 
Rhyme Time, Toddle Time, and Preschool Storytime, 
children continue to enjoy establishing relationships 
with the Library at a young age.  
Special events and visiting performers, such as magi-
cian Shawn Reida, Children's Theatre of Florida, musi-
cian Monty Harper, and Yo-Yo World Champion 
Brent Dellinger add to the excitement. Teens too have 
plenty to do in the summer at the Wichita Public Li-
brary: they can join a book discussion, do craft projects, 
and learn all about (and sample!) chocolate. Of course, 

many children participate in the Summer Reading Club; 
teens have the option of joining the Summer Reading 
Club or Teens Read.  For more information on any of 
these programs, see http://www.wichita.lib.ks.us.  
These various programming options have been made pos-
sible with the funding of the Leonard and Celia Levand 
Trust.  
All Sedgwick County public libraries work cooperatively 
to leverage their joint power for scheduling performers, 
bulk incentive purchasing, and publicity.  
You may have seen our billboards around Wichita this 
summer! For a list of all Sedgwick County public library 
events, you can visit our joint website - http://www.
sedgwicklibraries.com. 

Photograph by Mark Avino and Eric Long. 
Courtesy Smithsonian Institution. 

To tie into Wichita’s Aviation 
Festival (September 24-26), the 
Wichita Public Library is host-
ing At the Controls: The Smith-
sonian National Air and Space 
Museum Looks at Cockpits,  



Standards and Assessment for Aca-
demic Libraries 
By Gwen Alexander 
 
An ALA day-long pre-conference on 
Standards and Assessment for Aca-
demic Libraries presented by Bill 
Nelson, Augusta State University, 
and Bob Fernekes, Georgia Southern 
University, yielded information ap-
plicable to other libraries as well. Ba-
sically, assessment of the outcome of 
library activities equals information 
literacy. If the patrons we serve are 
able to identify their needs for infor-
mation and locate, evaluate, and use 
it, they are receiving value from the 
library. “Information” includes ad-
vice on which books make good 
beach reads. To measure value, li-
braries need to obtain behavioral data 
instead of collecting opinions.  
 
“Outcome assessment” goes beyond 
measuring inputs (number of items 
added to catalog, etc.) and outputs 
(number of items checked out, etc.) 
to measuring the impact of inputs and 
outputs. An example would be to find 
out if the patrons found what they 
wanted. This type of information 
would give the library an idea if their 
collection development policies meet 
the needs of their patrons and if li-
brary workers are able to competently 
suggest pertinent Web sites. 
 
For more information about outcome-
based assessment, order Standards 
and Assessment for Academic Librar-
ies: A Workbook by Nelson and 
Fernekes from ACRL.                                                    
                                                    

Technical Services Librarians@ALA 
By Sha Li Zhang, Susan Matveyeva and  
Ted Gemberling 
 
Sha Li Zhang,  WSU Associate Profes-
sor and Head of Technical Services, had 
a very busy schedule at the 2004 ALA 
Annual conference in Orlando, including 
planning an ALCTS  research program at 
the ALA 2005 in Chicago, serving as 
Treasurer/Secretary of the International 
Relations Round Table, and attending her 
first ALA Council meetings.  
 
Sha Li also brought back information of 
a new development on Meridian, elec-
tronic resource management  system by 
Endeavor.  Sha Li participated in a focus 
group and demo session on this product 
and visited the vendor's booth.  If it is 
completed, this product will help library 
maintain useful records of electronic re-
sources such as license/agreement, ILL/
e-reserve  protocols, right/use informa-
tion, and holding and acquisitions data.  
At the focus group meeting, Sha Li of-
fered input on work flow issues and on 
how this new module can extract catalog-
ing data from Voyager online cataloging 
system so that duplicate data input can be 
avoided. 
 
Susan Matveyeva, Assistant Professor 
& Catalog Librarian gave the presenta-
tion “Cataloging Quality as a Communi-
cative Process” at the ALCTS Cataloging 
Norms Discussion Group and facilitated 
the round table at the Creative Ideas in 
Technical Services Discussion Group on 
the topic of quality control in cataloging.   
Susan also attended a number of  ses-
sions of general and cataloger’s interests 
on the topics of the effect of contempo-

rary way of learning on libraries, au-
thority control, subject access to li-
brary materials, and development of 
cataloging rules.  The most impres-
sive news in a cataloging field are the 
new edition of cataloging rules, 
AACR3, that will replace the current 
“catalogers’ Bible” in 2007 and devel-
opment of Virtual International Au-
thority File that  creates the world-
wide database of authors.  
 
The sessions and presentations 
showed the steady increasing role of 
electronic resources.  It impacts gen-
eral public as well as  librarians as us-
ers.  For example, catalogers that use 
electronic versions of Classification-
Web and Cataloger’s Desktop, the 
popular packages of cataloging stan-
dards, refuse to go back to the paper 
versions of these manuals.  One of the 
reason is the amazing abilities of elec-
tronic resources to collocate informa-
tion via electronic links. 
 
Academic librarians might also be in-
terested in the session on subject ac-
cess to theses and dissertations at-
tended by Ted Gemberling and 
Susan Matveyeva where reference 
librarians and catalogers discussed the 
usefulness of subject headings access 
to research materials. This relatively 
“narrow” topic attracted  very serious 
experts, such as Cathy Gerhart, 
OLAC President, and Diane Wizine-
Goetz, OCLC Research Scientist, 
partly, because of importance of re-
search materials, and partly, because 
of the core value of subject access for 
cataloging.   

       WICHITA STATE UNIVERSITY LIBRARIANS 
 at the American Library Association Annual Conference 
              in Orlando, Florida 

Page 6 WALA NEWS  

A group of Wichita State University librarians participated at the ALA Annual Conference in July 24-July 30 in Orlando, Florida.    
Here is information they shared with the WALA News, and we plan to have more feedback on the ALA Annual Conference 2004 
in the next issue.   
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                      South Central Kansas Library System and 
                           Wichita Area Library Association 
                                                                present 

             “Proposed Kansas Library Laws Revisions” 
                                                 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. 
                                                        A N D 
                 “Kansas Libraries’ 20/20 Potential: 
             Planning for Statewide Library Services” 
                                                  1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 
                                       Wednesday, July 28, 2004 
                                           Spiritual Life Center 
                                   7100 E 45th Street North, Wichita 
 Descriptions: 
 “Proposed Kansas Library Laws Revisions” 
Roger Carswell, Director of the Southeast Kansas Library System, will present a statewide proposal for revising public 
library laws and governance. The proposal would change the funding mechanism for public libraries and SCKLS from a 
property tax to a sales tax; has the potential to increase funding to public libraries up to 10%; expand the definition that 
allows for the formation of district libraries and elected district library boards; and provide for the establishment of a 
Sedgwick County Library System. Before it would be enacted, the proposal would require action by the Kansas Legisla-
ture. This is an opportunity for SCKLS public, academic, school and special members as well as public library board 
members along with interested persons to learn about and comment on the proposal. 
“Kansas Libraries’ 20/20 Potential: Planning for Statewide Library Services” 
According to Kansas State Library Literacy Coordinator Vikki Jo Stewart, “20/20 Potential denotes several things, it is 
visionary, future-oriented and believes there are possibilities.” The Kansas State Library and South Central Kansas Library 
System invite SCKLS member librarians, public library board members and interested library advocates to participate in 
an evaluation and planning process for statewide library services. Currently, well-known statewide library services include 
KANED, Blue Skyways, Kansas Library Catalog, Kansas Interlibrary Loan Circuit Network, Kansas Library Card, KAN-
GUARD, Library Service and Technology Act grants and Interlibrary Loan Development Program grants. Help evaluate 
these library services and plan for the future. 
You are welcome to attend one or both sessions depending on your interests. Morning and afternoon refreshments are 
complimentary and an optional lunch will be provided for a fee of $7.50. Four hours of continuing education credit in 
the Library Employee Education Program (LEEP) will be offered to interested participants. For additional program 
or registration information contact Nancy Malone, 800-234-0529, Ext. 149 or e-mail nmalone@sckls.org . You may 
also register online at http://skyways.lib.ks.us/sckls/sysserv/ce/reg.html . 
                                 Deadline for registration is Friday, July 23, 2004 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Name____________________________________________________ Library_______________________________ 
E-mail ___________________________________________________ Phone_________________________________  
I plan to attend:                       
                        ___ Proposed Kansas Library Laws Revisions, 9:30-11:30 a.m. 
                        ___ Kansas Libraries 20/20 Potential, 1:00-3:00 p.m.  
                        ___ Lunch, $7.50 enclosed.  
Please make checks payable to SCKLS. 
Mail to:                      SCKLS Proposal & Planning                                            Fax: 620-663-1215 
                                    901 N Main St. , Hutchinson, KS 67501 
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Wichita State University offers 

School Library Media Endorsement Program  

Successful completion of this program will result in eligibility to add school library media endorsement to a Kansas 
teaching certificate.  Certified Kansas teachers completing all 24 hours of required library media courses and both 
children’s and adolescent literature will qualify for licensure in library media at the K-12 levels.  While the chil-
dren’s and adolescent literature courses can be taken at the undergraduate level, the library media courses must be 
taken at the graduate level.  Therefore, prospective students must make application for admittance to the Graduate 
School at Wichita State University.  Application can be made in Curriculum and Instruction, non-degree category A 
(G41P) status if you only intend to take the courses required for library media endorsement.  If you also want to use 
part of the library media courses within a Master’s degree in Curriculum and Instruction, you should apply for de-
gree status in Curriculum and Instruction (G17N).  A Master’s degree in any area is required to obtain Kansas 
licensure in School Library Media at the end of the program.  The library media licensure program is housed on 
the West Campus of WSU, which is located at Central and Ridge Avenues next to Food4Less.  This location offers 
better access to technology, an integral part of the library media program.    
The first course for the 2004 cohort group, CI 716 Introduction to Library Science, is offered this summer from July 
5 to July 30 at the WSU West Campus.  Linda Paul and Rosemarie Donohoe, library teachers at Wichita North High 
School, are the instructors.  Future summer courses will be scheduled at the convenience of both the instructors and 
the students.  During fall and spring semesters, courses will be offered on Tuesday evenings from 5:00 to 6:55 p.m. 
at the WSU West Campus.  As only one section of each course will be offered in any given semester and each 
course will be offered only once during each cohort group, flexibility on your part will be required.  
Additional information: http://webs.wichita.edu/libcert/StudentHandbook.htm 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT  
              by Allan Tanner (atanner68@yahoo.com) 

 
 WALA is doing fine, financially. 
For the first 7 months of 2004, our income has exceeded our ex-
penses by $258.60. We have $833.51 in the bank. Many of you have 
already paid your dues for the year beginning July 1, and I’m sure 
that the rest of you will pay them soon. See the membership form 
at end of this newsletter, or online at http://skyways.lib.ks.us/library/wla/walaapp.pdf. 
 
Your dues enable us to mail this newsletter (BTW a big "thank you"  to WSU 
Libraries for donating the printing), to put on the WaLa Traveling Show in 
the summer, and to carry out the educational programs and other activities the 
WALA board is planning. 

The WALA Board joins family and friends in mourning the death, on July 3, 2004, of  Cecil 
Bill Wohlford, husband of our colleague Carol Wohlford.  Our deep condolences to Carol, 
her son and  daughter-in-law, Trevor and Stacey Wohlford and granddaughters, Zoe and 
Reece; daughter and son-in-law, Keri and Scott Meinking; and sons, Brice, Will and Luke 
Wohlford on the loss of husband, father, and grandfather.  



                           

 

 

 

                             WALA  MEMBERSHIP   APPLICATION 2004-2005 

 

Name:__________________________________________________________________ 

Position: ________________________________________________________________ 

Institution:_______________________________________________________________ 

Address:_________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone :______________________________________________________________ 

E-mail:        ______________________________________________________________ 

Home Address, if desired:__________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Telephone, if desired:________________________________________________ 

Should WALA correspondence be addressed to you at work___ or  at home___?   

Would you like a receipt?  Yes___  No___ 

Is this a renewal___, or a new membership___?       
If this is a renewal, have you had a change in name___, position___, institution___, or home address 
(when provided)___?  Please check any that apply and supply the OLD information below. (This will help 
us to keep our mailing list up-to-date.) 

Please mark any of the following WALA Committees on which you would be willing to serve: 

  ____Membership                        ____Finance                    ____Programs 

  ____Co-operating Libraries       ____Communications     ____Community Relations 

Please return this form, along with your check made payable the Wichita Area  Library  Association for 
$15.00 for renewal and new full year memberships, or $7.50 for a trial membership.  WALA’s year is from 
July 1 to June 30.  Kindly send the form and the money to:  Allan Tanner, Wichita Public Library, 223 S. 
Main St.  Wichita, KS 67202 
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